WHITEHILLS PARENT COUNCIL COMMITTEE

AGM – 27th August 2012
Minute of meeting of Whitehills Parent Council Committee AGM held on Monday 27th August 2012 in Whitehills Primary School.

Present: 
F. Coutts, Lynne Ward, Suzanne Lawson, Mairi Simms, Leanne Milne, Gina Cameron, Lynne Brown, C. Peters, C McDiarmid, P. Jarosz, F. Gibbs, A. Fraser, L. Tyrie, G. Longmuir, H. Steele, H. Anderson, E. McSporran, F. Anderson, K Thomson, L. Cameron, Sheena Low.
Apologies:
P. Lindsay and G. Garland.
Mrs F. Coutts, Chairperson, welcomed everyone who attended the AGM.

Previous Minute:
Minute of previous AGM held on 29th August 2011was read and approved by L. Brown and G. Cameron.  
Chairpersons Report
Mrs F. Coutts gave a report as chairperson for the year 2011/2012 on behalf of Whitehills Parent Council.  

The Parent Council continues to work with the school addressing any problems as required.  The Parent Council continues to support the school uniform.  This is apparent that all Forum members continue to support this, with pupils looking very smart.

Mrs Jarosz continues to work on the school website which is in the process of being updated with the most up to date information, with reference to Whitehills Primary School.  Mrs Jarosz works with the Parent Council in respect of the Curriculum for Excellence.  She also has agreed to be the staff member for 2012/2013.
The Parent Council have donated a shield to the school for a P7 General Knowledge Quiz.  This proved to be very successful.
The travel plan committee has continued to work exceedingly hard throughout the year with the Education Department of Angus Council. Problems of inconsiderate drivers and parental congestion on the paths outside the school still persist. A full report will be given by L. Brown.

Whitehills Parent Council have discussed the concerns relating to P7 pupils going down town on a Friday lunchtime. At the April meeting it was agreed that there would be a consultation exercise with parents, pupils and staff during the next academic year. 

Several Parent Council meetings were held with the Education Department, Angus Council during 2011/2012 between the Education Department and Parent Council Representatives.  Whitehills Parent Council was represented by members of the committee of which they agreed was very informative.  
F. Coutts thanked all Parent Council members, Mrs Davie (in her absence) and Mrs Low and in particular the Fundraising and Travel Sub committees for all their hard work and commitment over the past year.
WPC Office Bearers Vacancies – There are office bearer vacancies in both the WPC and Fundraising 

Fundraising Committee Report
S. Lawson gave a report on behalf of the fundraising committee. Various fundraisers were held throughout the year including a shopping night, bingo tea, discos, the sale of  Christmas cards and SPREE books raising between them nearly £2600.  The main fundraiser of the year was the wacky Olympics raising almost £2500.  Refreshments were purchased for both class Christmas parties and sports day. Books for the school library were also purchased.  The fundraising group gave £4 to each pupil to subsidise their school trip.  P7 pupils were given autograph books and a leaving disco at the end of the summer term.  
An activity trail for the infant playground is to be purchased at a cost of approximately £5000.
WFG balance stands at a healthy £7331.50.
Travel Plan Committee
Mrs L Brown gave the Travel Sub Committee’s Report. 
Unfortunately there is still the ongoing problem of parents etc., congregating on pavements whilst dropping off and collecting children.  The adverse impact on children trying to make their way safely to and from school is still very apparent.  Children are still having to walk on the road around adults.  Cars are still being parked on yellow lines and out with car parking bays causing congestion in and around the school. Cars are also being left unattended in the drop off bay causing congestion when buses transporting pupils to and from school can not access the drop off area.    
A number of parents/carers have contacted the school re their concerns and have been directed to Mr C. Smith and Mr G. Cargill of Angus Council.

Movable signs are to be purchased which are to be placed in prominent positions around the carpark.
Head Teacher
Mrs C. Peters introduced herself to the parents/carers who attended the AGM and said that she was delighted to be the Head Teacher of Whitehills Primary School.
Election of Office Bearers
WPC
Chairperson


Frances Coutts
Vice Chairperson

E. MacSporran
Treasurer


Lynn Brown
Secretary


Sheena Low

Staff Member


Pamela Jarosz
Travel Plan Committee
Lynne Brown





Lynne Ward

Fundraising Group

Chairperson


Alan Fraser
Vice Chairperson

Treasurer


Gloria Garland

Secretary

Staff Member


Lynne Ward
At the next fundraising meeting to be held on Monday 3rd September 2012 office bearers will be elected for the vacancies of office bearers.
Mrs Coutts closed the meeting at 7.05 p.m. thanking everyone for attending the A.G.M.
Next Fundraising Group  meeting  Monday 3rd September 2012.
Next WPC meeting Monday 10th September 2012.
